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Dear Members of the Assembly, 

From November 23rd 2020 to November 27th 2020, Giancarlo and I represented the MSU at the Undergraduates of Canadian Research-Intensive Universities (UCRU) Federal Lobby Week.  During this week, Giancarlo and I partnered with student leaders from UCRU member schools to meet with over 60 MPs and staff from across the country to advocate for student priorities. I’ve included a list of the MPs Giancarlo and I met with at the bottom of the report.  
This year, UCRU advocated for government support through offering recommendations in four areas. I’ve listed the four areas and some of the main government-facing recommendations below:

· Student financial support

· Implement a 2-year grace period on all federal student loans
· Increase the 2019 Canada Student Grants by $1200 per student for the 2021 federal budget 
· Supporting international students
· Invest $20 million for Student Work Placement Program opportunities for international and domestic students
· Include international students in the Youth Employment and Skills Strategy
· Prioritize international students in Canada’s Immigration Levels Plan
· Undergraduate research opportunities

· Invest $15 million per year to expand the Undergraduate Student Research Awards Program to students in health, humanities, and social science research
· Prioritize projects that fulfill a “future global challenge” as identified by the SSHRC
· Access for Indigenous Students
· Expand funding for the Post-Secondary Student Support Program
There was a day of intensive training on Nov 23rd where the lobbying process and recommendation briefs were reviewed. Then, UCRU  representatives split up into teams of 4 to 5 student leaders to conduct the lobby meetings. Giancarlo and I were on separate teams. 
This was a great opportunity to connect with student leaders across the country and lobby for shared student concerns. While the receptiveness of MPs to our recommendations varied, politicians and staff from all parties were generally receptive and appreciative of us bringing forward student concerns. I’m hopeful that many of the recommendations we put forward will be adopted by the government ahead of the 2021 federal budget. Please let me know if you have any questions. 
Best,

Ryan Tse
Vice-President (Education)
McMaster Students Union

vped@msu.mcmaster.ca

